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RE: DA2022/1510 -9  Francis Street DEE WHY NSW 2099 

I have lived at the current address for over 20 years by now and witnessed how the centre of 
Dee Why area developed and transformed positively especially in the last 5 years. 

It is great to witness our great Dee Why developed well to make our day to day living more 
convenient and sustainable as it contributes to our wellness and ordinal happy feeling. But I 
believe it is only possible when any such development plan/idea can integrate all the 
surrounding people's interests and positive perspectives toward the future view of its driving 
force. 

The plan submitted here again presents me, however, just a threatening feeling dues to its 
scale and possible negative impact to our everyday life during its planned construction period 
as well as its post completion, should it go ahead. Very possible traffic congestions, 
unbearable noise pollution, density too much for the area already the street parking always full 
and difficult to see oncoming traffic. 

The picture on the plan looking great but it is not suitable for the location proposed. I also feel 
very disappointed that even a religious organization is now opted for commercialized trendy 
fashion rather than maintaining calm and harmonized existence to pursue our inner spirit and 
world... 

I have read other people's submission like Mr Johnes and Mr McGregor. I totally agree with 
their opinions. 

"Less is Better" is the era we are reaching now, I believe. 
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